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COUNCIL OFFICERS 

 

Grand Knight Peter A. Morales 402-8814 

 drsafe88@gmail.com  

Chaplain Fr. Venancio Amidar 826-0760 

 frven@sticypress.org 

Deputy Grand Knight Thomas F. Nagle  PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

 Naglethomas1@nsm.com  

Chancellor Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

 rollya@verizon.net  

Warden Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

 inanhe@aol.com 

Recorder  Frank Faecke 952-2420 

 Faj8930@sbcglobal.net 

Financial Secretary Michael W. Morris (562) 366-1537 

 Mw_morris@verizon.net 

Treasurer Michael Mercer 821-4276 

 mmercer@airtreatment.com  

Advocate Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

 bvelasquez@roadrunner.com 

Inside Guard James Bowler 952-3809(H) 803-6119(C) 

  james.bowler@yahoo.com 

Outside Guard John A. Oliver  527-5709 

 oliverexec@aol.com 

1Year Trustee Kenneth Peterson  PGK * 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

 kandkpete@ca.rr.com 

2 year Trustee Lloyd Duronslet  PGK * 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 

3Year Trustee William J. Serb III  PGK* 826-6029 

 serbthe3rd@att.net 

Lecturer Joe Bogdanovich (310) 493-7255 

 Joe.Bogdanovich@biworldwide.com  

Insurance Advisor Michael D. Doss (562) 728-3601 

 Michael.doss@kofc.org 

District Deputy Peter Tice DD96 521-5088 

 pedeetice@aol.com 

* Note*  

These Knights are designated as Alternate Delegates, their duty is to fill in for the GK or 

DGK when they are unable to carry out their duties such as attending meeting. 

mailto:drsafe88@gmail.com  
mailto:frven@sticypress.org 
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mailto:oliverexec@aol.com 
mailto:kandkpete@ca.rr.com 
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Please remember these brother Knights, 

their ladies, relatives and friends in your prayers. 

 

 

 

R.I.P. 

Tony Cepeda PGK, PFN      Earl & Helen Smith 

Lee – Luggie Cantacessi’s Wife      Al Roxas 

Phil Griego – Leo Griego’s Brother 

Tia Jenny – Leo & Mary Griego’s Aunt 

 

Special Intentions For Brother Knights 

 

Carlos Chavez  PGK      Paul Angers      Fred Navarro       

Larry Medina (recovering from stroke)      Michael Doss (severely damaged foot)  

Fr. Patrick Moses      Marcia Montoya - Gilbert Montoya’s Sister 

 

Special Intentions For Relatives and friends 

 

Cindy Jones, Diane Jones,  Bruce Schmidt,  Sister Rita 

John Tomaka, Jeff Lee, Emily & Tony Kulassia, Cindy, Rosanna,  

Sylvia,Easther, Lona - John Oliver’s Friend’s & Family 

Mark Betnicavet – Leo Fernandez Family 

Sally Gamble (cancer) & Roberta Eitner – Henry Negrete’s Daughter’s 

Imme Palacpac (dying from cancer) – Rolly Arenz’ Niece 

Loretta Romero – George Evan’s Mother-in-Law 

Aurelia Haines, Oneil Duronslet, Henry Duronslet, Susan Chavez,  

Millie Laurant, Silven Laurent – Lloyd Duronslet PGK’s Family & Friends 

 

 

 

Sick & Distressed 

Larry Medina – Would appreciate visits from Brother Knights 

Alamitos Belmont 

3901 E. 4

th

 

Long Beach 



                                                                                 4 

THE  GRAND KNIGHT 

        

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

After a Joyous Christmas Season, we have endured cold weather for California, but we now 

enter a renewed experience with Lent. I hope all of you are reflecting on the meaning of this special 

season as we approach Easter. 

 

We have had some unique special events recently starting with a Strove Tuesday pancake 

breakfast put on by our Council for the St. Irenaeus School. It was so heartfelt to see all the students 

enjoying the pancakes, sausage and eggs so lovingly prepared by Council Knights, but more 

importantly, the smiles evident on their faces. We shared a wonderful evening of companionship, 

food and entertainment on our annual Ladies Knight at the Encore Theater. Talented performers 

regaled us with Frank Sinatra songs performed beautifully. It was an evening to remember. Our 

Council conducted the annual Basketball Free Throw contest for St. Irenaeus students and their 

talents were very apparent. 

 

I send my sincere “Thank You” to all you dedicated Knights who helped make all these 

Council events come off so successfully. Most recently we were informed at the last minute that we 

were responsible in staffing the coffee and Donuts after each mass the weekend of February 23

rd

 and 

24

th. 

. You brothers responded. Thanks to James Bowler, Gene St. Amant, Tom Nagle PGK, Frank 

Faecke, Virgil Smith, Vern Schuster PGK, Ira Pringle PGK, Henry Negrete, Leo Griego, Gilbert 

Montoya, Ralph Rodriguez, Ron Trembley James Darensburg, Gary Moore and Inan Herrmann. You 

and your other brothers contributions are very visible and truly appreciated.  

 

I send my best wishes for good health and a faith filled month for you and your families. 

 

God Bless you all 

KP 

 

Those in 

Attendance     

At the 

February business meeting 

 

Leonardo Fernandez     William Torrescano     Peter Morales GK     George Limar     John Oliver 

Irvin Cuevas     Inan Herrmann     Virgil Smith     Rolando Arenz     Frank Faecke     Leo Griego     Jose Perez 

George Mergl     Lloyd Duronslet PGK     Eddie Bracewell     Ronald Lona     James King     Gilbert Montoya 

LaVern Schuster PGK     Mark Mooney     Lloyd Ferry     Henry Negrete     Michael Mercer     Richard Tkach     

Tom Nagel PGK     George Del Hierro     Carl Heinz     William Serb III PGK     Don Gargiulo PGK 

Bob Marsh     Bernie Romero     George Evans     Dennis Markowiak 
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council Chaplain’s corner 
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 Life is hard sometimes, and the best answer to that statement is probably. “Of course it is.” 

The world can be quite painful and unbearable at times. Sometimes the path God takes us on seems 

to veer away from what we think is the right way for us. Simply because it seems to be a rocky way 

to go. We start thinking “this can’t be right I must have missed the turn and gone down the wrong 

road.” Some of us have been taught that if we are right with God He will pour His goodness out on 

us and we will be blessed with a life free of trouble. 

 

That is far removed from what the bible teaches us. Paul said in Philippians 1:29 “To you it 

has been granted on behalf of Christ, not only to believe in Him, but also to suffer for His sake.” If 

we knew beforehand the outcome of what we were going through and could see the ultimate good 

that would come of it and Gods reasons for allowing it to happen we would probably choose that 

rocky road with less resistance and more prayer. Bible teacher F.B. Meyer said, “If only we could 

see the path as God has always seen it, we would have selected it as well.” 

 

The path Jesus was on would lead Him to a very painful death on the cross. He knew what 

His mission was and He stayed the course.  

 

The resurrection of Jesus is the cornerstone of our faith. Without it we have no hope in this 

life or the life to come. He went down a very rocky road for our sake. He suffered, died and was 

buried but on the third day He arose according to the scriptures. AMEN 

  

Jesus said  

“Come to the water  

Stand by my side 

I know you are thirsty  

You won’t be denied 

I saw every tear drop  

When in darkness you cried 

And I strove to remind you  

That for those tears I died.” 

 

   Happy Easter 

 

 

NSS 
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A MESSAGE FROM YOUR……………………. 

  

        Deputy Grand Knight 

   & program Director 

 

Dear Brother Knights 

February went by fast, we had three big events.  Clergy Night at Marywood was a great hit 

and it’s my understanding the clergy that attended at St Irenaeus really enjoyed it.  The Pancake 

Breakfast for the student’s at St Irenaeus school  was enjoyed by the children as well as the faculty. 

The other event was the St. Valentine’s Day Ladies Day Dinner Show and it was a great show. 

 

In March the Presentation Sisters have their annual fund raiser for their retirement.  Please give some 

though about going.  These Sister’s have been a great blessing to our church and to our family’s for as long as I 

can remember.  I don’t know the date but we’ll have it at the next business meeting.   For more information 

plan on coming to our next Business Meeting.  We also have a Golf tournament coming up in April on the 

22

nd

.As you can see, we need to see you at the next Business Meeting. It also my understanding H.O.P.E. 

could use some help.  

During the week Pro-life is going too the abortion site in Long Beach to pray the Rosary for 

life.  If you would like to join us we meet at 10:30 A:M in the church parking lot on Tuesday and 

Thursday (Tom Nagle-----one hour at site).  On Wednesday and Friday we meet at 8:30 A:M in the 

church parking lot (George Kubeck).  

Deputy Grand Knight 

 

 

Thomas F. Nagle PGK 

DGK & Program Director 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Council Bulletin On-Line 

 

These monthly bulletin’s are also available on-line and frequently it will have picture’s of 

our various activities included in those issue’s. To access go to: 

 kofc8599 

 Click on: Knights of Columbus Council 8599 

 Click on: Newsletter 
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from the desk of the ………………… 

 FINANCIAL SECRETARY 

 

 

 

 

Dear Brother Knights, 

 

 Dues payments are still coming in slowly. There are many who still haven’t returned your 

payments, though. If you haven’t sent back your payment yet, please make every effort to get your 

dues payments back to me as soon as possible. Second notices will be going out in March sometime. 

If your dues payments are not in by April, you will not be admitted to council functions until your 

account has been cleared 

 

 A few brothers have informed me that the Degree that is stated on their membership cards is 

incorrect. Please let me know if there are any errors in your membership cards so I can correct them. 

 

 I just want to remind everyone that we have several events planned for this year and we need 

all of you to help out when you can. 

 

 I hope to see all of you at the monthly business meetings. 

 

  

MARCH BIRTHDAYS 

 

Delbert Davis 3/5 LaVerne Schuster PGK 3/15 Joseph Kolano 3/18 

Richard Higgins 3/20 Derek Duronslet 3/21 Raymond Richmond 3/22 

William Carroll 3/25 Jesus Manansala 3/28 Edgar Arevalo 3/29 

 Brian Nguyen 3/29  

    

 

 

Peace and all good 

 

 

Mike Morris 

Financial Secretary 

fs@kofc8599.org 

   

  

                             

        

mailto:fs@kofc8599.org 
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ROSARY PRAYER FOR LIFE vigil’s 

Abortion Site’s in Long Beach & Orange (One Hour at Site) 

Wednesday’s & Friday’s  –  Meet at St. Peter Chanel Church Parking Lot 8:45am 

Contact George Kubeck 714-952-8886 

For Trips to Abortion Site’s During the Week 

Contact Ray Richmond 714-827-4206 or Tom Nagle PGK 714-827-2214 
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6

th

 GOLF COMMITTEE MEETING  in Conference Room 6:00pm 

6

th

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

10

th

 “DAYLIGHT SAVING TIME” Begins 

12

th

 4

th 

DEGREE MEETING at Father Kass Hall 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

13

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

15

th 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

17

th

 “ST. PATRICK’S DAY” 

24

th

 “PALM SUNDAY” 

28

th

 CHAPTER MEETING at St. Joachims Parish Hall 7:30pm  

29

th

 “GOOD FRIDAY” 

30

th

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

31

st

 “EASTER SUNDAY” 

 

coming in  april 

 

3

rd

 GOLF COMMITTEE MEETING  in Conference Room 6:00pm 

3

rd

 OFFICER MEETING in Conference Room 7:00pm 

9

th

 4

th 

DEGREE MEETING at Father Kass Hall 7:30pm 

10

th 

BUSINESS MEETING in Ed Building 7:30pm 

13

th

 ADORATION (until 6:30am 14

th

) 8:30am 

19

th 

H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

20

th

 DAY OF SHARING 9:30am - 4:00pm 

22

nd

 GOLF TOURNAMENT 1:00pm 

25

th

 CHAPTER MEETING at St. Joachims Parish Hall 7:30pm  

27

th

 H.O.P.E. FOOD BAGGING 8:30am 

 

 

Knights of Columbus Charity Golf Tournament 

Monday, April 22, 2013      ●      1:00 PM Shotgun Start 

Coyote Hills Golf Course, 1440 E. Bastanchury Road, Fullerton, CA 

With 

Charity Golf Tournament Hawaiian Raffle 

For 

Schooner Resort in Beautiful Maui 

[ Remember: Buy & Sell Tickets for this Raffle to support our Fundraiser ] 

MONTH’S ACTIVITIES 
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PRO-LIFE Notes ••••••••••••••••••• 
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 A letter to Frank Faecke our Council Recorder and past Chancellor from Shawn Camey a first time 

participant to a prayer vigil  at a abortion facility 

 

 The first time I was invited to pray outside of an abortion facility, I did not really want to do 

it. 

 

 Like me, many people’s initial reaction is to find the most heartfelt and sincere excuse. 

However, when we overcome that first natural hesitation and just do it, we do not regret it. And it is 

never what we thought it would be like. When you pray outside an abortion facility at a 40 Days for 

Life vigil, you may affect women going into the building…the people driving by… the people who 

work there. But there is one other person your prayer experience can effect…YOU! 

 

 

Thomas F. Nagle PGK 

 

 

 

Pro-Life Chairman 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 [Truck – Boat – Rv – Trailer – etc. ] 

To Your Council 

We (Your church) get the funds – You get the write-off 

 

(714) 995-6141     -     (714) 952-2420 
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information on membership from your…………… 

 

 

       Membership Director 

 

 

Dear Brothers, 

 

            Thank you to my Brother Knights who have expressed their condolences to me on the death 

of my Mother, Brother in-law and my Cousin. This has been one rough month for me. 

Congratulations to four Brothers who took their 3rd Degree on Sunday, February 24th at St. Pius V 

in Buena Park, make sure you congratulate them when you see them. George Del Hierro, Leo 

Fernandez, Virgil Smith, and Rick Tkach. The Degree was interrupted by the fire alarm going off but 

other than that everything went well. 

 

            Now that things have gotten back to normal, I will be contacting those candidates that I have 

been given their names, so I can get them interviewed. When our council puts on a Degree, I hope 

that you can attend, because some forget the lesson’s of their Degree. You always learn something 

new by attending. There are other councils that put on Degrees, but I think it is better to hold the 

Degree in are own council. I hope you can attend when one is held here for your support. For those 

of you that have potential candidates you receive double recruitment rewards points. 

 

            The next 2nd Degree’s will be on Sunday, March 24th at Fr. Kass Council Hall in Buena 

Park. Candidates check-in at 1:00 PM with the Degree ceremony starting at 1:30 PM. The address is 

8410 Kass Dr., Buena Park, Ca. I have been selected as the District Deputy for the Degree. The next 

3rd Degree will be held on Saturday, April 6

th

 at St. Vincent de Paul Parish Hall, 8345 S. Talbert 

Ave, Huntington Beach, Ca. Candidates check-in at 11:00 AM, with the Degree ceremony starting at 

12:00 PM. RSVP to me by March 26th. A new procedure for taking your 3rd Degree is now to wear 

a coat and tie. If you RSVP me and I submit your name and you do not attend, the host council will 

charge our council for the no show. This means the council will charge you for not attending.  

 

            Have you recruited anyone lately? 

 

Fraternally 

Bobby Velasquez, PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 

Council Membership Chairman 

District Warden # 96 
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Knights of Columbus 

Insurance Agent 

 

              SUPREME OFFICE  COLUMBUS PLAZA  NEW HAVEN CONNECTICUT 

 

Different Life Stages, Changing Needs 

You may have a long-range expense for which you are saving, such as college for your children. 

You may be concerned about a comfortable, worry-free retirement. You may want to protect your 

ability to earn a living. You may wonder if needing costly long-term care will deplete your hard-

earned assets. You want to have something to leave for your wife, children or grandchildren. 

 

At some point you may have had all of these needs on your mind. Over time, these thoughts 

make way for others as your needs evolve, your finances change and you get older. What is 

important to you at age 20, may not be at 30, or 45, or 65. What is the best way to be prepared for 

these changes before they happen? 

 

One of the easiest ways to be financially ready for changes that come with different life stages is 

to meet annually with your professional Knights of Columbus agent, and address the needs that his 

analysis uncovers. This can help you be ready to face the financial challenges and issues on the road 

ahead. 

  

During that annual visit, I’ll take the time to review your needs, goals and budget. I’ll update all 

beneficiaries on your policies and be sure your coverage meets your needs. I’ll recommend a 

program of life insurance, long-term care, disability income insurance and guaranteed retirement 

products that will help you rest easy at night. 

 

Whatever your needs, whatever your concerns, whatever your stage in life, I can help. 

Contact me today to learn more. 

Michael D. Doss, FICF 

 

 

 

 

Insurance Field Agent, Lic. #0G09061 

Knights of Columbus 

Cell: 562.728.3601 

Fax: 562.693.7844 

Email: Michael.Doss@kofc.org 

Website: www.kofc-shieldforlife.org 

mailto:Michael.Doss@kofc.org
www.kofc-shieldforlife.org
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 Cypress Council Past Grand Knight’s 

Compton Taylor – Louis Fezza – Ted Sacks – Paul Schuster – Michael Bankers  

Gordon Johnson  – Robert Megill – Carlos Chavez – Bobby Velasquez – LaVerne Schuster 

Conrado Sevilla – Earl Smith - Carl Cholewinski – Mark Magyar – Jesse Torres – Thomas 

Nagle Ira Pringle – Don Nadeau - Joseph Lodding – Donald Gargiulo – Kenneth Peterson 

Lloyd Duronslet – William J. Serb III 
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                                                    DIRECTORS & Chairman 

 

Program Director Thomas F, Nagle PGK 827-2214  

 

Church Activities Director Frank Faecke 952-2420 

   Vocations chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420  

   Spiritual Retreats & Devotions Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402  

   Sick & Distressed Frank Faecke 952-2420 

  Bereavement Liaison Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

    Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

   Justice and Peace Chairman Frank Faecke 952-2420 

Community Activities Director Peter Morales GK 402-8814  

   Pro-Life Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)  

   Blood Drive Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335  

    Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C)  

   Helping Hands Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Health Services Chairman Dr. Modesto Paredes 891-0414 

   Mother’s Day Flower Sales Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C) 

   Vehicle Donation Chairman Robert Marsh 995-6141 

Council Activities Director Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055   

   Charity Golf Fundraiser Michael W. Mercer 821-4276 

 Stephen J. Pohl 826-7451(H) 732-7152(C) 

  Pancake Breakfast Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

   ID Chairman Valentin C. Anselmo 521-1869(H) 203-4174(C) 

   Ride Share Chairman José Perez 826-3844 

   Inan Herrmann 220-2209 

   Wheel Chair Chairman Gary Moore 826-3402 

   Meeting Social Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Recognition Chairman Ira Pringle PGK 609-0055 

 Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Fiesta Sausage Booth Chairman Tom Nagle PGK 827-2214(H) 264-9161(C)   

  Phone Committee Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Family Activities Director Ken Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

  Activity Form Coordinator Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

   Family Night Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739  

   Valentine Ladies Night Out Don Gargiulo PGK (562) 431-8488 

  Luau Chairman Peter A. Morales GK 402-8814 

 John J. Garcia 826-1788(H) 240-4019(C)  

  Christmas Party Chairman Virgil Smith 293-0739 

  Council Annual Picnic Chairman Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

 Gene St. Amant 761-8125  

  Trick or Treat Activity Chairman Bobby Velasquez PGK, PFN, PDD, DM 761-5731 

Youth Activities Director Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Free-Throw Contest Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

   Essay & Poster Contest Chairman Chris Nsor 994-1985 

   Special Olympics Chairman Kenneth Peterson PGK 527-2671(H) 815-3794(C) 

   Cub & Boy Scout Chairman Rolando Arenz (562) 924-5335 

Membership Director Bobby Velasquez  PGK, PFN,  PDD, DM 761-5731 

   Recruitment Drive Coordinator Lloyd Duronslet PGK 826-6977(H) 812-1126(C) 

   Retention Chairman Inan Herrmann 398-6655 

Bulletin Editor                William J. Serb III PGK             826-6029  
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Month’s Attendance Drawing Winner 

 

February Meeting = $20.00 

 

Ignacio Sanchez 

 

 

March Meeting = $30.00 
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